
HEBER PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT 
 

REPORT TO BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 

MEETING DATE: June 12, 2025 
 
FROM:  Madeline Dessert, General Manager 
    
SUBJECT:  General Managers Report  

Office: 

HPUD Offices will be closed June 19th and July 4th to commemorate Juneteenth and 
Independence Day! 

Meetings/Events: 
5/13: GM attended GeoViewer training to get familiar with the new GUS system  
5/16: HPUD and THG held pre bid meeting for the 7tstreet pipeline project 
5/23: GM attended Heber Leadership Committee Meeting hosted at Rec Center  
5/27: GM attended Special Districts meeting with Imperial County Public Works to discuss 
possibility of future consolidation of smaller SD in the County  
5/27: GM attended meeting with Westwind to discuss annexation  
5/29: GM met with Ormat to discuss expansion of Heber 2 site 
6/5: HPUD held bid opening for 7th street pipeline project 
6/9: GM attended IID Water and Power tour incorporating the Heber area 

Development Updates: 

Annexation: both the Westwind and Mc Cabe Ranch II project have agreed to fund an update of 
our Service Area Plan to move the annexation process forward with LAFCo. 

Heberwood Estates is seeking a will serve letter to move forward with grading the project. 
 
Funding: 

HPUD has been granted $35,000 from the Imperial irrigation Tree for All Program! 

FEMA: 

HPUD is working with Cal OES to release obligated funds. 

Meter Project: 

Staff has installed 150 new meters! We hope to complete the meter replacement project by 
October 1st. 
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